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October 10, 2018
Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, October 10, 2018.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.

 Dennis Firestone called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman
Gary Longenecker, Secretary 

Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer (absent)
Brent McFeaters, Township Manager

Bryan Michael, Road Foreman




Paul Bametzreider, Solicitor    



Steve Sherk, Township Engineer



Twenty-three (23) Citizens  
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Jim Darkes who resides at 109 Campmeeting Road commented that he feels the oil and chipping of the roads was a complete disaster because it caused a lot personal property damage.  Mr. Darkes asked who holds the liability for the personal damage and Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor stated that the contractor would hold the liability.  Dennis Firestone commented that the Township only received one bid to do the work and noted that the Board will not pay the bill until the job is done right.  A discussion was held regarding the cost of oil and chipping the roads instead of paving the roads.    Glenn Rudy of 516 Jonestown Road said that Bethel Township just paved four of their roads and he wondered why they could afford to pave their roads.  The Board noted that they have been making improvements to the roads with the funds they have available.  James Bragg commented that he feels there would be more money to fix the roads if the warehouses would not have been granted the LERTA.


Dennis Firestone commented that next year he is up for re-election, and it’s an opportunity to get new people on the Board, and said that if anyone wants to step forward, they should make sure they know the Township.  

APPROVE BOS MEETING MINUTES – SEPTEMBER 12, 2018


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to approve the September meeting minutes.  All approved.

APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORT


Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the Financial Report.  All approved. 

FT. INDIANTOWN GAP – DAVID WEISNICHT


Mr. Weisnicht reported to the Board that they have finished the 2018 fiscal year and there were more than 153,000 troops training at the Gap which makes 2018 a banner year.  He noted that this week there will be over 6,500 troops and that there will be artillery fire this week through the 14th, again on the 19th and 28th and also on the 28th through the 31st.  


He said we wants to remind everyone that that heliport has a very heavy flight schedule as they are the 2nd busiest heliport in the country.  Lastly, he announced that the Hawk Watch season is now open, and the gates are open from dawn to dusk.  Mr. Weisnicht noted that the area is patrolled, and the Gap will prosecute any trespassers who try to enter the Hawk Watch area when it is closed.

STATE POLICE 


There was no State Police report available.  

NORTHERN LEBANON FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (NFLES)


The NFLES report was provided with the meeting handouts.  Kerry McCrary commented that the access gate is working again, and Brent McFeaters, Township Manager said that on September 29th there was an accident on I-78 that took out the gate, but it has been repaired and the Township should be reimbursed by the insurance company after it is approved.  

PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT 

   Liz, Krause reported that the Planning Commission met on October 3rd and makes the following recommendations to the Board regarding the Shuey Land Development Plan Poultry Operation:
a.  Accept the 90-day extension per Red Barn’s Letter dated September 4, 2018.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to accept the 90-day extension as requested by Red Barn.  All approved.  
b. Approve the following waivers as requested in Red Barn’s Letter dated April 27, 2018:

(1)  Section 3:04 (SALDO Ordinance) to allow the plan to be processed as Preliminary/Final

(2) Section 5.11.C.10 (SALDO Ordinance) regarding improvements and widening of existing streets with the condition that a sign is erected as the trucks are leaving the Shuey farm that says “All trucks must turn right” which would direct them to access State Route 72 from Bohns Lane.  

(3) Section 5.13 (SALDO Ordinance) regarding the installation of curbs & sidewalks

(4) Section 13.e (Stormwater Ordinance) regarding stormwater conveyance pipes to have a minimum of 15” diameter – the plan proposes a 12” diameter pipe

(5) Section 13.g (Stormwater Ordinance) requires all stormwater facilities and appurtenances to be in accordance with PennDot standards.  

(6) Section 14.j (Stormwater Ordinance) requires maximum interior side slopes of the stormwater basins to be 5 to 1. 

 Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the waiver requests as recommended by the Planning Commission. All approved.  
c.  Approve the plan subject to addressing the remaining items in Steve Sherk’s September 26th comment letter.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to grant conditional approval to the Shuey Land Development Plan Poultry Operation contingent upon addressing the items in Steve Sherk’s September 26th comment letter.  All approved.   

Krause also reported to the Board that Justin Doty, P.E. of Frederick, Seibert & Associates, Inc. who was looking for feedback for a future land development plan, presented the Planning Commission with a sketch plan for a Freightliner facility for commercial truck repair and sales on the 8-acre commercial- zoned parcel across from Love’s on Old Forge Road.  The main discussion about the project was about the Old Forge Road and Fisher Avenue intersection and possibly a joint effort with the proposed Woodmont project regarding a traffic study and possible cost-sharing.  

ZONING OFFICER REPORT 

 Liz Krause reported that that six (6) permits were issued totaling $1,020.00, and that $767.83 was received in reimbursement fees and $600.00 was received for a sketch plan submittal.  

She also reported that The Zoning Hearing Board met on Monday, September 24, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. to hear Case 18-04 regarding a Petition of Appeal that was filed by Joseph Motter, II who petitioned the Zoning Hearing Board for front, rear and side setback variances to replace a home at 291 Moonshine Road.   The Zoning Hearing Board granted all three variances.
 
Regarding enforcement issues, Krause reported the following:

A certified letter was sent to the property owner of 86 Hoover Drive regarding tires and other obnoxious material that was scattered throughout the property.  The majority of the items have been removed, and I will continue to monitor until the property is brought into full compliance.  


Last month I reported that three complaints were filed against the property located at 12 Katie Lane stating that the recently vacated home was infested with rats and was causing a problem with rats in the neighborhood. I met with Mr. Light yesterday, and he allowed me to go inside the house to look for any evidence of rats.  I checked all the rooms, including the basement, closets, and kitchen cabinets and did not see any openings or any other evidence of the house having a rat problem.  (After a discussion regarding the 12 Katie Lane Property and the neighboring 26 Yingst Drive property which is a vacant lot with storage trailers, the Board instructed Krause to send the owners a letter regarding the unpermitted use of the storage trailers on the vacant lot which is zoned Commercial.) 

The owner of 261 Awol Road has removed eight vehicles from the property and will continue the cleanup process until his property is brought into compliance.   I will check periodically on the progress being made. 


The owner of 47 White Tail Lane has continued the cleanup process and has removed two more piles of scrap metal and we will continue to monitor the progress being made.  


I received a complaint about the property owner of 48 Racehorse Drive burning material that was emitting black smoke and noxious fumes.  I sent a notice to the property owner along with the burning regulations.

ROAD FOREMAN REPORT – BRYAN MICHAEL

ENGINEER’S REPORT – STEVE SHERK – 
JONESTOWN GROUP, LLC – PENN DOT


Atty. George Christianson explained to the Board that three years ago the Board said they would rezone the proposed area for the Jonestown Group Development if they were able to obtain approval from PennDot.   Eric Mountz, the traffic consultant for the project, explained that they are in a catch twenty-two situation and asked the Board if they would consider signing a letter that would go to Penn Dot which would state the Township is aware that the paperwork was submitted for a Highway Occupancy Permit for the project.  He noted that originally the Township was asking them to obtain Penn Dot approval before the area would be rezoned, but Penn Dot is asking for Township approval before the Highway Occupancy Permit is issued.   He continued by stating that the letter to Penn Dot would be non-committing, but then Penn Dot would issue the Highway Occupancy permit with the condition of the approved land development plan.  Paul. Bametzreider, Township Solicitor said that he reviewed the letter and it does not bind the Township to rezoning.   After a lengthy discussion, Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize Brent McFeaters, Township Manager to sign the letter on behalf of the Township and forward it to Penn Dot.  All approved.  
1. Street Occupancy / Driveway Permits:  No permits were issued since the last Supervisors’ meeting.

2. Atlantic-Sunrise Pipeline.  Cavalry Road was scheduled to be chip sealed today.  Williams also fixed the damage at the intersection of Green Point School Road and Moonshine Road (S.R. 0443) by applying a new chip seal from the intersection back approximately 75 feet.  I expect to have an inspection report of the haul routes completed before the Board meeting next month.

3. Bordnersville Road Improvements.  Construction of the Bordnersville Road improvements has commenced.  Base repairs within the existing paved cartway and base course paving of the widened cartway are complete.  Remaining work includes drainage improvements, driveway restoration, paving fabric, wearing course overlay and pavement markings.

4. Holiday Inn Express (81 Room Hotel) Lickdale.  Financial security shall be posted before the plan is signed and recorded.  Excavation work, which is allowed under the approved NPDES permit, has commenced.  However, no construction associated with the hotel structure, including foundation work, is permitted until the Subdivision and Land Development Plan is signed and recorded.  I contacted the Lebanon County Conservation District regarding erosion concerns and lack of site stabilization.

5. Green Point School Road Bridge.  The bridge procurement drawings, specifications and contract documents are finished and ready to advertise for a bid opening on November 14th at 9am.  We are requesting permission to advertise the procurement contract.  We will begin preparing the construction contract documents later this month.  We anticipate advertising for the construction contract several months from now after the DEP general permit is issued and the selected bridge manufacturer completes the required structural calculations and bridge shop drawings.  After a brief discussion about the Greenpoint School Road Bridge, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize Steve Sherk to advertise the bridge procurement contract for bid opening.  All approved.  
6. Old Forge Rd./Fisher Ave./I-81 NB Ramp Intersection.  See memo dated October 8, 2018 from Eric Stump of HRG, Inc. concerning the proposed intersection improvements at Fisher Avenue (SR 4020) and Old Forge Road / I-81 NB Ramps.  As noted in the memo, lane restriping and traffic signal timing modifications are needed to mitigate traffic delays expected from future occupancy of the warehouses on Bordnersville Road.  However, due to alignment issues, widening of the northbound lane and a new traffic signal/controller assembly will likely be required at an estimated cost of $92,400.  
Given the potential re-zoning request of the Mark Brehm property at 32 Grandma’s Lane from Agricultural to Industrial and the upcoming Freightliner project located along the east side of Old Forge Road opposite Love’s Travel Stop, the Township may be able to assign responsibility of the intersection improvements to the developers of each project.  I suggest the Township table this issue until a Traffic Impact Study for each project is completed.  I expect PennDOT will be involved in the scoping and review of a Traffic Impact Study for the Freightliner project.
7. Drainage Problem at 418 Jonestown Road.  At last month’s meeting, several residents and business owners expressed concerns about drainage problems near 418 Jonestown Road.  I plan to visit the property and investigate these concerns later this month. 
8. 70 Bordnersville Road – Letter of Credit Reduction.  See letter dated October 5, 2018 recommending a reduction of the letter of credit by $1,234,000 leaving a balance of $909,000.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to reduce the 70 Bordnersville Road Letter of Credit by $1,234.000 leaving a balance of $909,00.00.  All approved.  
9. Quartermaster Road.  I have a meeting scheduled for this Friday morning at 8am with John Saufley from Fort Indiantown Gap to discuss the Township’s concerns related to Quartermaster Road and the expected increase in traffic after the security gates are installed on Fisher Avenue to secure the base.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER 

Atty. Bametzreider reported Andrew Dzwonchyk previously moved the pod on his property to bring it into compliance with the setback requirements, but the Judge ordered him to pay the fees that were incurred from the enforcement action and Mr. Dzwonchyk has filed an appeal with the Court of Common Pleas and they are now in the process of setting up the Hearing.


Atty. Bametzreider also explained that because of the additional properties being added to the Petition for Rezoning of the properties on Bordnersville Road, he resent the information to the County and to the Planning Commission for their comments and anticipates the Hearing for the rezoning will be at the December meeting.  

NEW BUSINESS
FREIGHTLINER SKETCH PLAN – JUSTIN DOTY, PE FROM FREDERICK, SEIBERT & ASSOCIATES


Although Justin Doty presented the Freightliner Sketch Plan to the Planning Commission at their October meeting, no one was in attendance to present the freightliner sketch plan to the Board. 

EUGENE MEASE – REQUESTING THE RELEASE OF HIS FINANCIAL SECURITY FOR A PREVIOUS APPROVED SUBDIVISION PLAN AT THE INTERSECTION OF LICKDALE ROAD AND STATE ROUTE 72 (SOUTHEAST CORNER)


Steve Sherk explained to the Board that more than five years ago, the Board approved the EIM Land Development Plan but now Mr. Mease has no intention of developing the property and would like to have his Letter of Credit released.  Paul Bametzreider Township Solicitor said that he can put together an agreement which will have to be recorded stating that Mr. Mease waives the rights that he has to that plan.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize the Township Solicitor to draw up the documents required in order for Mr. Mease to waive his rights to the EIM Land Development Plan and have the letter of credit released  All approved.  
MOTION TO APPOINT GARY LONGENECKER AND DEBRA SHUEY TO BE ALTERNATES FOR THE PLANNING COMMISSION


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to appoint Gary Longenecker and Debra Shuey as alternates for the Planning Commission.  All approved.

LINE PAINTING


Since the line painting can’t get done this year anymore, the Board said it should be put on the budget for next year.  

DUMP TRUCK REPAIRS


Repairs are being made to the 2016 Freightliner Dump Truck driver side at an approximate cost of $550.00

PURCHASE A NEW OFFICE COPIER

Dennis Firestone stated they will be purchasing a new copier for the office and noted that the previous contract which ends in November was 233.17 per month, and the new copier contract is $191.73 per month, which will be a savings of $41.44 per month.

AUTHORIZE SIGNING OF THE AGREEMENT FOR RECREATIONAL FUNDS TO BE DISTRIBUTED TO EAST HANOVER TOWNSHIP


Atty. Bametzreider said that the purpose of the agreement is to require East Hanover Township to put the money contributed from Union Township’s Recreation Fund into a  separate account and they have one year to complete the improvements, and are required to  must show us what they did when the work is completed and if there is any money left, it must be returned  the Township.

MOTION TO APPOINT BRENT MCFEATERS AS THE MMO ADMINISTRATOR AND TO APPROVE THE 2018 MMO FINANCIAL NUMBERS FOR THE YEAR


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to appoint Brent McFeaters as the MMO Administrator and to approve the 2019 Minimum Municipal Obligation of $19,379.00.  All approved.  
MOTION TO DONATE TO THE JONESTOWN AREA CHURCHES THANKSGIVING FEST WHICH WILL BE HELD ON SATURDAY NOVEMBER 10, 2018 FROM 12:00 PM TO 2:00 PM


Brent McFeaters, Township Manager stated that the Township’s previous donation to the Thanksgiving Fest was $100.00.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to donate $100.00 to the Jonestown Area Churches Thanksgiving Fest.  All approved.  

MOTION TO DONATE TO THE MATTHEWS PUBLIC LIBRARY


Brent McFeaters, Township Manager said that previous donations to the library were provided from the Recreation Fund in the amount of $1,500.00.  Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to donate $1,500.00 to the Matthews Public Library from the Recreation Fund.  All approved.  

MOTION TO PAY THE NEXT YEAR’S WORERS COMPENSATION AND EMPLOYERS LIABLITY INSURANCE POLICY OF $8,834.00

Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to pay the next year’s Worker’s Compensation and Employer’s Liability Insurance Policy in the amount of $8,834.00.  All approved.

ELECTION DAY


Dennis Firestone announced that Election Day is Tuesday, November 6, 2018 and the polls open at 7:00 a.m.

TRICK OR TREAT NIGHT


Dennis Firestone announced that Trick or Treat Night is Wednesday, October 31, 2018 from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  

OLD BUSINESS – NONE

BILLS PAYABLE



Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to pay the bills in the amount of $42,505.72 from the General, Recycling, Liquid Fuels, Street Light and Payroll Funds.  All approved. 
OTHER COMMENTS


Dymtro Garazha of 189 Fisher Avenue asked about the current zoning of his property which is Agricultural.  Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor said that after reviewing the rezoning documents, and based on the whole process that was undertaken,  Mr. Garazha’s property was intentionally rezoned to its current zoning of Agricultural when the Zoning Map was adopted in 2009.   He told Mr. Garazha that since he didn’t show up for his previously scheduled Hearing with the Zoning Hearing Board, he has two choices:  He can file a Petition for Rezoning or he can file a Curative Amendment, noting that a Curative Amendment can be a very long and involved process because he would be challenging the current zoning and trying to legally force the Board to change the Zoning on his property.  Dennis Firestone commented that the best thing Mr. Garazha could have done was to come to the Zoning Hearing that was previously scheduled to be held, and Mr. Garazha said he didn’t understand why the Hearing wasn’t held.  Atty. Bametzreider said that if the appellant isn’t present at the Hearing, then the Zoning Hearing Board has nothing to go on and the Hearing cannot be held, because the burden of proof is on the appellant to show that he is entitled to the variance.  Atty. Bametzreider noted that Mr. Garazha can file another petition for a variance, but he will have to pay the filing fee of $600.00 in order to do so.  
DATE OF NEXT PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING


Wednesday, November 7, 2018 - 7:00 PM  
DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING

Wednesday, November 14, 2018  -  6:30 PM

DATE OF NEXT BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETINGS

Wednesday, November 14, 2018  -  7:00 PM

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business or comments, the meeting was adjourned at 8:28 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Elizabeth Krause
Recording Secretary

